
From: Doug Michaelson <dsmichaelson@outlook.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, July 18, 2023 11:35 AM 
To: Nelsie Yang <Nelsie.Yang@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: Tax increase for day Care 
 

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization. 

 
I heard today that the Council is voting on a proposal for a property tax increase to pay for day care for 
poor people. I want you to vote against it unless there is a work requirement for eligibility to receive it. 
If you don’t it will simply be another giveaway to people who don’t want to support themselves. People 
who want the taxpayer to support them any all of the children they want to bring into this world at the 
expense of the taxpayers. You may want to deny that but it is the truth. 
If you don’t vote for a work requirement and you choose to vote for this property tax increase you 
have lost my support in the election! 
 
 
From: Doug Michaelson <dsmichaelson@outlook.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, July 18, 2023 5:33 PM 
To: *CI-StPaul_CC-Ward6 <CC-Ward6@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: RE: Tax increase for day Care 
 
Again, I don’t see any requirement for people to have to go to work and work to get off public 
assistance. This is just another scheme to tax the working people of this city to give another free ride to 
the lazy pukes who are nothing but a burden on society. 
I would have no problem with it giving subsidies to people who are working but are low income and 
consequently struggle with child care costs. 
If Nelsie supported this as written it is time for her to resign! She is not doing anything for the taxpayers 
of this ward! 
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